
Week Ending: 
Friday 1st December 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Now that December has arrived, it’s certainly beginning to feel a lot
like Christmas here at Green Meadow!  A huge thank you to our
fabulous staff team for getting in the festive spirit last night and
sprinkling plenty of magic around school.   It was wonderful to see
so many happy smiles this morning as the children arrived to see
our beautiful Christmas tree and they couldn’t contain their
excitement when they discovered that the Christmas elves have
returned!  I’ll leave the children to tell you all about what the elves
have been up to today...they’ve had great fun!

We’re all looking forward to getting December off to a great start at
the FOGM PTA Christmas Fair after school today.  It promises to be
lots of fun with plenty of fun things for everyone to get involved in
so do pop along if you are able to.  The fair opens at 3.30pm as soon
as all of the classes have been dismissed.  Please
remember to collect your child as normal from
either the KS1 or KS2 playground before we open
the doors to the fair.   We will be using both sets of 
foyer doors from the KS2 playground and 
those by the water feature at 3.30pm. 
Thank you to the FOGM for hosting this great
event and to everyone involved in
its organisation!  We can’t wait to see you
there! There are plenty of other events
to look forward to before the end of 
term...keep reading to find out more!

Have a great weekend, everyone.  
There’s snow in the forecast for later
tomorrow...fingers crossed there’s
enough to go sledging!

Miss Arrowsmith

All Autumn Term after school
clubs have now finished,

except Young Voices.
Please keep a look out for

details about the Spring term
clubs on offer after

Christmas.  

MONDAY 4th
Year 1 & 2 - PE Please wear kit

to school

TUESDAY 5th
Year 4 - PE Please wear kit to

school
Year 6 - PE Please wear kit to

school

WEDNESDAY 6th
Year 3 Outdoor Learning -

Please bring outdoor learning
kit to school

THURSDAY 7th
Reception  - PE Please wear

kit to school
After School Clubs:

Year 5/6 Youn﻿g Voices Choir

FRIDAY 8th
Year 3 & 5  PE - Please wear

PE kit to school

Please note change to
Year 6 PE day - it will
be on Tuesday this

week!  

PE Days and After
School Clubs@Green_MeadowPS

https://www.greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org/our-school/green-meadow-offer/


Upcoming dates...
Week commencing 4th December 2023

Monday, 4th December 
Saturn class visiting Handsworth Grammar School for STEM Masterclass.

Tuesday, 5th December 
Share the learning open afternoon for Cadbury Class (in lieu of Parents‘ Evening) -

1.30pm - 5pm. Please remember to book your time slot to share your child‘s
learning with them by 9am on Monday morning.

Wednesday, 6th December
Mars class visiting Handsworth Grammar School for STEM Masterclass.

Thursday, 7th December
Basketball Competition after school - return to school by 6.20pm

Friday, 8th December
FOGM Christmas Chocolate Raffle tickets go on sale!

Week commencing 11th December 2023
Year 6 swimming week

Monday, 11th December 
School Parliament visit to Parkfield Community School

Tuesday, 12th December 
Professor McGinty topic workshops with Year 5 and Year 6

Friday, 15th December 
Christmas jumper and Christmas dinner day at Green Meadow!



CELEBRATION TIME!

Well done to all of the children in school who received hot
chocolate nominations from their teachers for

GOING ABOVE AND BEYOND!  
This week, an incredible 53 children from across school received
nominations - that’s AMAZING!  We are all so proud of you!  We
hope you have your certificates displayed somewhere at home to

celebrate.

House Points
A record number of house points have been awarded this week to children

demonstrating our school values of READY, RESPECTFUL and SAFE and
for showing ‘GMGM’ - GREEN MEADOW GOOD MANNERS!  Well done,

everyone!  Look how many points each house has gained already!

750    628     783     619     698    

Well done to Giraffes in KS1 and Jupiter in KS2 who are our best
attending classes this week and also our most punctual!  They were in

school on time every day to make the most of their learning time.  



Wintry  Weather!
Well it’s certainly turned colder today!  A big thank you to Mr Rose who was out really early today to

clear paths for everyone so that it was safe around the school site.  Please use the paths cleared when
you arrive and collect children from school as the playgrounds do get really slippery when it’s icy.

Whilst we endeavour to avoid any disruption to school, in the event of snow or ice on the site, there are
times when it is necessary to restrict entry to the school site via the main gate if conditions on site are
dangerous. In the event of this happening, a text message to all parents is sent from school. In the rare
event of school closure, school aims to inform you of this as early as possible via text and a message

on the homepage of our website. Please ensure your contact details are up to date on Arbor. 

OPAL UPDATES...
We held one of our OPAL development

days this week where we focus on next steps
to enhance our provision for outdoor play and 

learning even more!
We are currently working on developing a larger

digging area for the children to explore as well as 
finalising plans for the Green Meadow beach!

How exciting!

The play leaders who have been chosen to 
represent each class have been busy thinking 

up new ideas to challenge our children 
even more, so watch this space!



Friday, 1st December - The FOGM Christmas Fair

Friday, 8th December - FOGM Christmas Chocolate Raffle tickets go on sale

Friday, 15th December - Christmas dinner and Christmas Jumper Day - more
information to follow!

Monday, 18th December @2.15pm - Reception Christmas Workshop - all
parents from Zebras and Leopards class invited to come to school to join in
with the fun!

Tuesday, 19th December @ 2pm - The Year 2 Christmas performance - all
parents from Gazelles and Giraffes are invited to come to school to see our
stars perform!

Wednesday, 20th December pm - Year 6 choir visit to Bryony House Care
Home
Christmas Chocolate Raffle is drawn!  Who will the lucky winners be?

Thursday, 21st December @2.15pm - The Year 1 Christmas Workshop - all
parents from Tigers and Lions are invited 

Friday, 22nd December at the end of the day - KS2 Carols on the playground!  
Everyone welcome!

Christmas at Green Meadow!

The countdown to Christmas is on! Would you believe that there are only 24 days
‘til Christmas? We love to sprinkle a little magic in the run up to Christmas at

Green Meadow so what a perfect time to share some of the events that will take
up u﻿p to the end of term! 





Week Commencing 4th December 2023

School meals are £2.35 per day, payable via Arbor, for years
3, 4, 5 & 6, unless you are entitled to free school meals.

Please keep up to date with school meal payments each week.

Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL
children are entitled to universal free school meals.

MENUMENU


